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Be sure to visit our new Scottish Rite web site 

 at OCSCOTTISHRITE.ORG!  

We need your email address so we can  

electronically send you the Scottish Rite News. 

Call the office at 714 543-7277 and give it to 

our Secretary or leave a message. Thanks!  

Orange County Valley of the Scottish Rite  

Scottish Rite News 
Newsletter Date November 2017 

Orange County Childhood Language Center 

Brethren, 

 It is important for the Orange County Scottish Rite Valley to understand how our Orange 

County Childhood Language Center OC CLC is operating to benefit the children we serve.  As you 

know the State of California has 14 Childhood Language Centers all operated by different Scottish 

Rite Valleys.  We are fortunate that our Language Center is leading the state in many categories 

and here is why. 

 

Impact: 

The purpose of operating a charity is to benefit a group of people who need help.  We have many 

families in the Santa Ana area whose children need help to overcome their communication challenges but they can-

not afford the cost of therapy.  Our Language Center provides excellent therapy at no cost to these families in affili-

ation with Chapman University.  Chapman University receives a grant from the OC CLC Board to provide the 

structure needed to provide this therapy.  Fully trained and accredited Speech Language Pathologists are onsite as 

Supervisors to ensure the highest standards in care are maintained.  The Graduate Student Clinicians work very 

closely with a supervisor to provide high quality and individual therapy to the children who are enrolled for thera-

py.  Judy Montgomery PhD. oversees the entire operation as the Execute Director and personally evaluates each 

child before they are enrolled in our Language Center.  Last year she evaluated 72 children to determine if they 

would benefit from the therapy we provide.  Our average enrollment was 57 children and we graduated 25 children 

from our award-winning program last year. 

 

Financial Responsibility: 

The Board of Directors oversees the operations of our Language Center and is led by myself serving as Presi-

dent.  The Board of Directors is comprised of some Masons and business or community leaders who have the right 

type of expertise to help guide the direction and operation of the Language Center.  The Board of Directors creates a 

yearly budget to ensure that all donations are used according to a specific plan.  They meet on a regular basis to 

monitor OC CLC operations.  Every penny is squeezed until we receive the maximum benefit from the donations.  

Many charities fail to receive donations from all Board Members.  The OC CLC requires that 100% of its Board 

Members donate a minimum of $500 per year.  We started this outstanding tradition so our Board Members would 

have “skin in the game”.  The Board of Directors is constantly raising money for our Language Center.  Building 

sustainability for the future is another Board responsibility.  We currently have over 50 months, and growing, of 

operating reserves in the bank to safeguard the operations of our Language Center during difficult financial times. 

I hope you are very proud of how our Language Center benefits the children in Orange County who need a 

special place to help them become great communicators.  As  

Scottish Rite Masons we are providing the Gift of Voice to those  

who need it most. 

 

Best Regards, 

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

OC CLC Board President 
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Orange County Scottish Rite Officers for 2017  

Ill. Ronald A. Seale, 33º  

Sovereign Grand Commander  

Ill. Frank Loui, 33º  

SGIG  

Orient of California  

Ill. Rick Wood, 33°  

Personal Representative of the 

SGIG of the Orient of California  

 

(909) 861-3329  

richardbwood33@gmail.com  

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33º  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

General Secretary  

 

(714) 970-6555  

Macsquest@aol.com  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32º KCCH 

Venerable Master 

 

 

714-600-6914 

frosario@ocscottishrite.org 

Jay Webb, 32º  

Wise Master  

 

jwebb@ylmasons.com 

Jamie Hopkins, 32º 

Commander  

  

jnahop@gmail.com 

Hon. Shawn Smith 32º KCCH 

Master of Kadosh  

 

ssmith@ylmasons.com 

Hon. Shawn Smith, 32° KCCH….……..Treasurer  

Ill. David J. Kussman, 33⁰...…………....Chaplain  

Mark S. Hoage, 32° …….………...Asst. Secretary  

Ill. Lloyd Clayton, 33°. …….……..……. Almoner  

Ill. Bob Hjorth, 33°…...…....Director of the Work  

James Cervantes, 32°…………,,,..........Dir. of Ritual  

Hon. James McCallion, 32° KCCH…..,..Classroom Dir. 

Vacant……………..…,,,,,…Dir. Props and Costumes 

Larry Griffin, 32º……..…………...…...Photographer  

Hon. Jack Alastuey, 32° KCCH……..…...…......Tiler  

Orange County Valley Scottish Rite office: 801 N. French Street Santa Ana, CA 92701  

Hours:  Monday 10-2, Tuesday 10-11:30, Thursday—Friday 10-2, Closed Saturday and Sunday 

Voice (714) 543-7277, Fax (714) 543-9754  

Stated Meetings First Monday of the month, 6:30 pm, dinner follows @ 7:15 pm (reservations requested) 

Anaheim DeMolay Center, 303 W. Lincoln Ave. Anaheim, CA 92805 

The Valley of Orange County, Ancient and Accepted Scottish Rite of Freemasonry 

Southern Jurisdiction of the United States of America,  

Office: 801 N. French Street, Santa Ana, CA 92701, publishes the Scottish Rite News monthly. No Subscription Price.  

 

Bro. Mark Hoage, 32°, Editor.  (951) 898-9335, email: mshusaac@charter.net or sasrnewsbulletin@gmail.com  

All articles must be submitted prior to the 15th of the month.  

Hon. Dave Price, 32º KCCH  
Asst. Personal Rep. 

 

 

dprice@ocscottishrite.org  
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Editor 

General Secretary 

 

SECRETARY SEZ— 

 

 Ouch! Shoulder dislocated. We’ll talk later. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° 
General Secretary 

Greetings Brothers, 

  

 Thanks to all of  the Brothers who got their articles submitted on time 

this month.  These efforts make the publication and distribution of  our news-

letter so much easier and timely.  Have you written or read anything interest-

ing about Masonry lately that others might enjoy?  Let me know about it. 

    

 Please submit any new contributions for the OC Scottish Rite Newsletter to me by 

the 15th of  the month at mshusaac@charter.net . 

  

Fraternally, 
 

Mark Hoage, 32° 

Editor 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjqpMGw9IXXAhULLyYKHcAODGsQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.healthfix.com.au%2Fhealthfix-blog%2Fpage%2F7%2F&psig=AOvVaw2XjZOzzk6WBMb5moIXeL3C&ust=1508819033479610
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Venerable Master 
 

 Greetings from the East my Brothers.  

  

 I can’t believe my year as Venerable Master is flying by before my eyes. I continue 

to enjoy working with everyone and getting acquainted with all the Orange County Scot-

tish Rite members. Best of all, working to continue the great traditions established by 

those who were here before me has been a sincere privilege. 

  

I would like to congratulate our new 32° brothers Doug Autenrieth, Matt Fiskland, Michael Na-

ber, Fares Khoury and Cristian De Dieo, for completing the degrees during our Fall Reunion class. Alt-

hough these brothers incurred a cost to join our Valley, I believe that Masonry continues to be a bargain. 

You can’t put a price on the value of everlasting friendships formed, and the increased light available to 

us through the Scottish Rite. 

  

My new Scottish Rite brothers, now that you are a Master of the Royal Secret, you may be asking 

what do I do next? If you are, here is a simple answer.  

 

Like the blue lodge, the Scottish Rite has regular stated meetings. Our Valley meets on the first 

Monday of each month. There are four bodies within the Valley and they are, the Lodge of Perfection, 

the Chapter of Rose Croix, the Council of Kadosh and Consistory. Each of the bodies has its own line of 

officers who are elected or appointed at the December Stated, with some Officers serving all four bodies. 

The head of the Lodge of Perfection is the Venerable Master (yours truly) and it is the equivalent of the 

Worshipful Master of a symbolic (blue) lodge. Being part of any of these Bodies is certainly attainable, 

should you choose to work hard and help our exciting Valley.  

 

There are other events that occur during the year, such as the Fall and Spring Reunions, which as 

you know now, is the only time new members receive the degrees. You are welcome to assist with these 

two events; as a matter of fact, I encourage you to do so, as we unquestionably need your assistance. Re-

member, continued improvement in our Craft is our goal, and your contributions are essential to our suc-

cess. Please let the leadership of our Valley know of ideas and suggestions you may have, so that we can 

all benefit from the collective wisdom of the Craft. 

 

As we grow, it is our mission to help us improve our members and enhance the communities in 

which we live, by teaching and emulating the principles of Brotherly Love, Tolerance, Charity, and 

Truth, while embracing moral and spiritual values including fellowship, compassion, and dedication to 

God, family and country. 

 

Thank you for your time, your membership, and for this opportunity to serve you. Also, please 

remember, if there is anything I can do for the benefit of our Valley, please don’t hesitate to email or call. 

 

Fraternally yours, 

  

Hon. Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

Venerable Master     
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Senior Warden 

Wise Master 

Greetings Brethren, 

 

 Welcome to the month of November.  The year is coming to a close quickly, I can’t believe 

how fast it has gone by.  Some interesting facts about the month of November: In any given year, 

November starts on the same day of the week as March and ends on the same day of the week as Au-

gust.  There is no mention of the month of November in any of Shakespeare’s plays or sonnets.  No-

vember 2 is the only day of the year that was the birthday of two US presidents: Warren Harding 

(born 1865) and James Polk (1795).  November is the only month when more rain usually falls on 

London than Paris.  “If there’s ice in November to bear a duck, there’ll be nothing after but sludge and muck” (old 

weather lore).  The Anglo-Saxons called November ‘Blotmonath’ after the blood of slaughtered cattle. 

Here are your Masonic Tidbits for the month of November: on November 4th 1752 Worshipful Brother 

George Washington was made an Entered Apprentice in Fredericksburg Lodge, Virginia.  On November 28th 1911 

Brother Franklin D. Roosevelt was raised to the sublime degree of Master Mason. 

Don’t forget to change your clocks on the 5th at 2:00am, remember spring forward, and fall back.  In 

1966, President Lyndon Johnson signed the Uniform Time Act into law. The U.S. Dept. of Transportation is the 

keeper of daylight saving time.  Brother Lyndon Johnson received his first degree on October 30, 1937. After receiv-

ing the degree he found that his congressional duties (elected in 1937) took so much time he was unable to pursue 

further Masonic degrees.     

Fraternally, 

Scott Davis 32°, KCCH 
Sr. Warden 

 Why do we need Ancient Landmark in Masonry? 

 Are the Ancient Landmarks in Freemasonry the opinion or the tradition? What constitutes 

an Ancient Landmark and why do we have them. Some have many opinions of what these land-

marks are based on their own experience derived by many years of study, but still, an opinion re-

mains bias. The Ancient Landmarks of Freemasonry are immutable, there exists to remove opinion 

and interpretational bias. They exist as the building blocks of a foundation of which if one piece is 

remove or changed, the whole begins to collapse and differ from ancient usages and customs which 

are developed over time and unique to each jurisdiction or Lodge. 

Are these Landmarks something physical, something that marks a boundary, or a formation?  Most authori-

ties of Masonry have enumerated to say, all three. Some, like George Oliver, in his Dictionary of Symbolic Masonry, 

says, “Some restrict the Landmarks to the obligations, signs, tokens and words: others include ceremonies of initia-

tion along with the forms dimensions, supports, coverings and ornaments”. Some say the Landmarks are the fixed 

tenets by which the limits of Freemasonry may be known and preserved and some they are only customs and there 

are no Landmarks. Albert Pike made a lengthy discourse on the Ancient Landmarks stating: “They are the funda-

mental principles of Ancient Operative Masons and were few and simple, and the word ‘Landmark’ didn’t appear in 

any written text until 1723. No one really knows what the Ancient Landmarks are, or can agree that there are any 

Landmarks that haven’t been changed. Whatever the case, notwithstanding, we as Masons are charged to live by 

and act upon the Ancient Landmarks of this venerable institution. 

Some suggested Landmarks of Freemasonry; a man, freeborn, of lawful age, under the tongue of good re-

port, of no felonious convictions, believes in a Supreme Being and a man lives the moral standards of a Mason. 

        (Continued on page  9) 



Scottish Rite News Page 6 

Commander 

Brethren:  
 

 The Fall Super Breakfast on September 17th was a great success due to your out-

standing participation. Good fellowship and good food was enjoyed by all in attendance. The 

entire profit from this event goes directly in to the operating budget for the Valley of Orange 

County. We thank all of the brothers who purchased tickets. And, we thank the following 

brothers who dedicated their time to work on the event: 

 Ill. Rick Wood, Ill. Bob McNamara, Ill. Bob Hjorth, Ill. Gene Harp, Hon. 

Dave Price, Hon. Waine Richey, Hon. Frankie Rosario, Hon. Ray Ramirez and 

Brothers Bob White, Jim Barden, Shawn McCuen, David Frias, Anthony Fioren-

tino, Jeff Kimble, James Cervantes and Russ Albright. If I missed your name, let me 

know.  

 The momentum behind this event has grown considerably in the past year. If we carry the enthusi-

asm that the Valley exhibited for these 2 fundraisers in 2017 in to 2018, we can continue our growth.  
 

 As a Mason, it is inevitable that a non-member will ask the meaning of the capital G inside of our 

symbolic square and compass. My response is the standard explanation of Geometry (the 5th science) and 

God (Great Architect of the Universe to Masons). A further interpretation I have found is Geometry under 

the Great Architect of the Universe. As Freemasons, all of our daily activities are performed under the eye 

of the Great Architect of the Universe.  
 

Fraternally, 

Jamie Hopkins, 32° 
Commander 

Master of  Kadosh 

Brethren:  
 

 This month, on behalf of my fellow honorees, I am devoting my article to say Thank You to 

the approximately thirty people (Friends, Family, members of our Valley, and Lodge members) who, 

on behalf of the four honorees from our Valley, attended the Knight Commander of the Court of Honor 

(KCCH) ceremony held at the Scottish Rite Valley of San Diego in September.     

 

My additional purpose for this article is to make sure that everyone in our Valley is aware that the KCCH 

ceremony is a public ceremony.   
 

Of those that attended the ceremony, some also attended a ceremonial dinner held at the Valley, while oth-

ers gathered for an impromptu dinner in San Diego with their brothers and wives. Some extended their weekend and 

stayed overnight, while others that made the 1.5 to 2 hour drive to attend, simply drove back home after the cere-

mony concluded. We were all so honored by your presence.  
 

As identified in Honorable Dave Price’s newsletter article in September, the following Scottish Rite Masons 

received honors in two separate ceremonies over the last few months.  Ill. David Kussman, 33°, and Ill. Art Salazar, 

33°, received their white hats at the Inspector General Honorary (IGH) ceremony in Washington DC in August. 

Hon. James McCallion, 32° KCCH, Hon. Wayne Folsom, 32° KCCH, Hon, Ray Ramirez, 32° KCCH and Hon. Shawn 

Smith, 32° KCCH received their red hats in San Diego.   

          (Continued on page 10) 
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Language Center News 

Did You Know  

Donations to The  

Orange County Childhood Language Center  

Are Income Tax Deductible? 

 
Please Make Yours Today! 

By visiting our Web Site 

http://www.oclanguagecenter.org/donate/ 

Or 

Make check payable  

To: Orange County CLC 

Send Check To: 

801 N. French Street            

Santa Ana, CA 92701 

OC Childhood Language Center 

Office: 714-972-2646 

Email: info@oclanguagecenter.org 

 

OC CLC  

Communication 

 

Thank You all of  the Brothers 

who recently turned in Pigs 

stuffed with coins! 

 
A Community Program of the Scottish Rite Foundation for Children 

with Speech and Language Challenges 
 

 

Executive Director: 

Dr. Judy Montgomery, Chapman University 
 

Speech Language Pathologies: 
 

Leslie Sierra-Guzman, MA CCC-SLP              Chris Switzer, MA CCC-SLP 

Laura Garcia-Maxey, MA CCC-SLP 
 

www.OCLanguageCenter.org 
 

Please support your Orange County Childhood Language Center by making 

an individual, group, or company donation.  
 

Support our Center by becoming a member: 
 

President’s Circle: A donation of $500 or more each year 

365 Club:                 A donation of $365 each year 

Center Club:     A donation of $100 each year 
 

Supporters of the OC Childhood Language Center for 2016 

 

President’s Circle Members 

 Ill. Rick Wood, 33° Ted Segerstrom, 32° 

 Ill. Bob McNamara, 33° Samuel Brandes, 32° 

 Ill. Donald Tapia, 33° Mike Selix, 32° KCCH 

 Ill. Pete Jantz, 33° Cynthia Olsen & Michele Bakkila 

 Ill. Ray Godeke, 33° Tom Olsen, 32° 

 Robert & Kathy Olsen Art Salazar, 32° KCCH 

 Jim Andronaco, Sidepath Nick Villasenor, 32° 

 Ill. James D. Nyfeler, 33° David Kussman, 32° KCCH 

 Frankie & Cristi Rosario Anne Hertz 
 Sylvia & Jim Garrett David & Deni Frias 

 Dr. Judy Montgomery Ted & Elaine Olsen 

 Joe Manning, Manning Law Robert Pickell, 32° 

 James McCallion, 32° Barbara Pliha 

 Dr. Mary Kennedy Chase May 32° 

 Alfredo Molina 32° KCCH  

 Michelle Selix & Ladies of the Orange Grove Lodge No. 293 

 Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation  

365 Club Members 

Cliff Carpenter, 32° 

 

Center Club Members 

  Thomas Mathisen Deanna K Zawistowski 

  David W. Lockwood, 32° Frederick R. McCuistion, Jr 

 Nathan Fay Richard Christy  

 Muthurangam Balasubramaniam 

  

 For Information Please Contact - President 

Frankie Rosario, 32° KCCH 

 Cell: 714-600-6914 - Email: president@oclanguagecenter.org 
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Language Center News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          Welcome from the Orange County 

Childhood Language Center. 
           

 Helping children become strong commu-

nicators is our inspiration. 

 We currently have over 76 children en-

rolled to receive therapy at our Language Center.  

This number will continue to grow as parents 

learn more about our very talented group of stu-

dent clinicians.  This semester we have student 

clinicians that speak Spanish, Korean, Arabic, 

Tagalog, French and Mandarin.  The parents will 

now be able to learn about their children’s pro-

gress in their native language.  The Language 

Center is scheduled to perform 11 evaluations to 

see if these children will benefit from our ser-

vices.  Hope is definitely in the air at the Lan-

guage Center!! 

She is our Inspiration! 

 The door to the Lan-

guage Center opened one 

day and in walked Rachael 

Ranney.  Rachael is a Girl 

Scout who had the courage 

to accept the challenge of 

achieving her Silver Award 

which is the highest award 

a Girl Scout Cadette can 

achieve.  She bravely decid-

ed to help make our Language Center more invit-

ing and engaging to our  children by turning the  

 

dark boring library into a 

beautiful place that would en-

courage reading. 

 She started to envision 

a library that children would 

want to use and would last for 

years to come.  

 As the idea started to build in her mind 

she knew a special team 

would be needed to succeed.  

Who better to enlist than 

mom and dad?  

 We all know moms 

have great ideas and dads 

like to use power tools.  This 

was going to be the best li-

brary because it was made 

with the love of a family! 

 With Rachael leading 

the team books and supplies 

were purchased along with a 

table and chairs.  Dad helped 

to secure the shelves to the 

wall for safety.  The result 

was better than anyone 

could have dreamed. 

Rachael Ranney is a very 

special person who has the courage to open her 

heart to help others.  We 

will never forget her gen-

erosity in helping our 

children. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

David Frias, 32° 

Vice President, OC CLC Board of Directors 
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OCSR  2017 / 2018  Calendar 

                                                              2017 
 

November  6th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

   Cap and Ring Ceremony 

 

December  4th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

   OC CLC Christmas party 

 

                                                                                  2018 
 

January  8th—Stated Meeting 6:30 pm 

 

   14th—Officer Installation 1:00pm 
         Anaheim DeMolay Center 

 

November Dinner 

Menu 
 

Ham with Pineapple sauce 

Scalloped potatoes 

Green beans 

Dinner rolls  

House salad  

Pumpkin Pie  

Wise Master     (Cont. from page 5) 

Toys for Covina Program 

        At our June Stated Meeting we adopted the Child Ad-

vocacy Program at the Covina Masonic Home.  In support 

of this action, Ill. Rick Wood has asked that each Brother 

bring a toy valued at $10+ for kids ages 4-17yrs to the next 

few Stated Meetings. 

 

Others suggest the Ancient Landmarks are; Modes of recognition, the symbolic three degrees, the 

legend of the Third Degree, that the Master is the rule of the Lodge, that a Lodge is governed by 3 princi-

pal officers and only a Grand Master can make a Master Mason on the spot. 

Although all of these are true they are not Landmarks and certainly not Ancient. What we do 

know is; 

Every constituted lodge is required to have present, displays or worn, are, a Charter,  a Book of 

Holy Writ, a Square & Compass, aprons, rites, prays and rituals, and the most important members. These 

are the Ancient Landmark of every Masonic Lodge of every State, Country or Nation from time immemo-

rial. 

I’m sure if you think about it, you could find a few more.. 

 

Jay Webb, 32° 

Wise Master, Rose Croix 
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Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation  

Had I not been honored this year, I would not have attended the event in San Diego. I never be-

fore considered attending this ceremony, and certainly (believing that the ceremony to have been open to 

Scottish Rite Masons only) would not have brought my wife. 

 

In contrast to the public KCCH ceremony, attendance at the Inspector General Honorary (IGH) 

ceremony where Ill. Kussman and Ill. Salazar were honored is open only to those who have been awarded 

that honor.  Ill. Rick Wood, 33°, and Ill. Bob McNamara ,33°, and perhaps others representing our Valley, 

were present at the Washington DC ceremony. 

 

These ceremonies are only held every two years.  I encourage every brother that has the ability 

and means (and in the case of the IGH ceremony – credentials) to attend these ceremonies in the future; 

to support those who are honored, and share in the celebration. It will mean a great deal to the honorees. 

It meant a great deal to this one.  

 

Fraternally, 

Shawn Smith, 32° KCCH 
Master of Kadosh 

Master of  Kadosh   (Cont. from page 6) 

Greetings my Brothers;  

 

 As we prepare to send in our 2018 dues, I’d l ike to ask you to consider a do-

nation to your Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation (OCMMF). Your 

OCMMF is a nonprofit  charitable organization incorporated in 1983. It was orga-

nized to receive contributions and dispense them to aide and support other nonprof-

it  organizations of charitable, scientific,  l i terary or educational purposes.  

 

 In 2017 your OCMMF supported our Valley’s primary philanthropy, the Orange County 

Childhood Language Center with a donation of $5,000. Additionally, the OCMMF has created 

(2) $2,500 annual scholarships for Masonic Brothers,  their wives, children and grandchildren 

within the Orange County area. Applications for the Scholarships may be found at ocscottish-

rite.org and are due each February.  

 

 At the bottom of your Dues Notice, there is  a box to make a tax free donation to YOUR 

Orange County Masonic Memorial Foundation. I encourage you to do so and thank you on be-

half of all  our benefactors for your generous consideration.  

 

Kind fraternal regards,  

 

David P. Price 32° KCCH 
President, OCMMF Board 
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Patents looking for their Owner 

Please support our Sponsors 

Adawag Jason   Davis Jon   Hodgson Ray  Orand Harold  Shannon Kevin  

Ake Terry  Davis William  Hufford Richard Orlango Jeremiah Silverman Gary 

Allen Mark   DeRadd Eugene Huynh Brian  Ortega Juan  Smith David 

Apodara Chrisopher Duvll Michael  Hyder Kevin  Palumbo Robert Succuro Joseph  

Appleman Leonard  Echesabel Nelson Inman Clyde  Penalosa Rodolfo Taylor Garry 

Artelles Paul   Ellis William  Jamal Manar  Penso Gianfranco Taylor Jason 

Atkinson James  Erickson David Jones Donald  Pollark Brian  Toner Dale 

Berschauer David  Evans Phillip  Kaxemzadeh Payman Powell Winston Toner John 

Blood Thomas   Fiorito Stefano  Kelly Charles  Powers William Webber Daniel  

Bobst Robert  Flenniken Thomas Kennedy Franklin Prentiss William White Raymond 

Botkin Lee   Frogue Steven  Konstantinidis Loukas Pitts Ronald  Whiteside Richard 

Bourke Richard  Garcia Jorge  Krzywicki Edwin Radtke Thomas Williams Jo Pat 

Brawley Darrell  Gerdon Lester  Latham Bruce  Reid Floyd  Witzel Colin  

Bruggen J.D.Bush Gilbert Richard Lynch Charles  Rendon Edward  

Bunch Ryan   Grant Carlos  MacArthur Neil Rider John    

Caldwell Richard  Grimsley Clifford McVey Charles  Riley Ryan 

Camfield Victor Gushwa Martin  Mendiola Charles Robinson David  

Case Jeffery  Hastings Jon  Men-Muir Alan  Rohrbasser Daniel  

Craig Wallace  Haynes Michael Murdock Roy  Rosenthal Kermit 

Cory Thomas  Hemseri Okan  Murray Roger  Salloum Ryan      

Cuperus Robert Heydari Peyman Netland Paul  Sailer Richard 

Daugherty Benjimin Highlen Douglas Newton Donivan Schneider Marvin  



Advertising space is available in this  

Publication to all interested Masons.  

Grand Lodge guidelines apply.  

Business Card        $20 per month       $200 per year                             1/2 page            $80 per month             $800 per year  

1/4 page                 $40 per month        $400 per year                             Full page          $160 per month           $1600 per year  

     

        MELROSE ABBEY Memorial Park & Mortuary  

           714-634-1981 FD# 1387  

                    www.melroseabbeyfh.com  

           Anaheim Historic Cemetery, Mausoleum and Crematory with  

                                Dedicated Masonic Section  

                        wbowe@stonemor.com  

              2303 South Manchester Avenue, Anaheim, CA 92802  

               Cell: 714-345-0448 


